
 

 

AIRPORT MEMO 
 

To:   Chester County Area Airport Authority (CCAAA) Members 

 

From:   Gary L. Hudson, Airport Manager 

 

Date:   July 1, 2014 

 

Subject:  Airport Hot Topics 

 

For your review, below is a listing of issues affecting the Chester County/G.O. Carlson 

Airport (MQS).  
 

NEW BUSINESS  

  

 * Career Day: On May 29
th

, I was invited to speak at a “Career Day”, which was hosted by    

    the Caln Elementary School. 

 

 * Apron Drive-thru Gate: A faulty loop detector caused the gate to intermittently open  

    and close on its own. So, prior to a new detector being delivered and installed, a temporary  

    loop was been installed on May 30
th

, to correct this issue. 

 

 * East Drive-thru Gate: On June 2
nd

, a new loop detector was installed at this gate. 

 

 * Terminal HVAC Unit: The restaurant’s HVAC unit had to be serviced due to the  

    compressor not adequately cooling the restaurant. A Brubaker Technician serviced the unit  

    and discovered that a dead bug inside the unit, disrupted the connection of two copper 

    contactor wires on the compressor. The bug was removed and the contactor was cleaned.  

    The unit was then tested and found to be in good working order. 

  

 * Pedestrian Gate: On June 5
th

, a new Cypher lock was installed on this gate, which is 

    located between Hangars 2 and 3.     

 

 * Threshold Light: On June 6
th

, a light bulb was replaced on the Runway 11 Threshold  

    light.       

 

 * Kiosk Lights: On June 10
th

, the kiosk lights had to be repaired, after vandals disconnected  

    the lights from their fixtures.  

                             

 * Sikorsky Global Helicopters Employee Parking Lot: On June 10
th

, 2 potholes were  

    filled in with cold patch in this parking lot.  

 

 

 



 * Weeds Cleared: On June 11
th

, weeds were cut and cleared: 1)  from the hill bank adjacent  

     to the transient aircraft ramp, 2) along the fence line on the south side of the airport and  

    3) from the fence line adjacent to Washington Lane. 

               

 * Men’s Bathroom: On June 11
th,

 a new Fawcett was installed on the sink in the terminal  

    building Men’s Bathroom. 

 

 * Ceiling Vent: On June 11
th

, a new ceiling vent with a louver office. 

      

 * Emergency Generator: On June 12
th

, a new Block Heater was installed on the airport 

    emergency generator. control, was installed in my 

 

 * Runway 29 REILS: On June 18
th

, the Runway 29 Runway End Identifier Lights  

    (REILS) were returned to service after a new Controller was installed. 
 

OLD BUSINESS   

 

 * Storm Drains Repair: This Project is still in progress. 
                                 
 

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 
 

 
 

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
  

 

        

 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 


